

CSS ASPIRANTS

www.cssaspirants.pk | Pakistan's CSS Past Papers Library

CSS MPT 2025 Solved Past Paper

MCQ-Based Preliminary Test - Question Paper with Answer Key (200 MCQs)

100% MPT MCQs Practice - Guaranteed

Original FPSC paper - all 200 MCQs across every MPT domain:
English | General Abilities | General Knowledge | Islamic Studies | Urdu

Solve, check, repeat - free at www.cssaspirants.pk

Need Help or Solved MPT Series?

WhatsApp: 0316 4047600

Guidance, solved papers, and the complete CSS past papers library

FPSC SOLVED MCQS BASED PRELIMINARY TEST (MPT) 2025

Total Marks: 200

Total Time: 200 Minutes

Note: Answers bold and underline:

1. In which sura Rules of Distribution of the "Mall-e-Ghaneemat" are mentioned?

- (a) Sura Infal (b) Sura Toba (c) Surah Nisa (d) None of these

کسی سورہ میں مال غنیمت کی تقسیم کے بارے میں احکامات بیان ہیں؟

- (a) سورۃ انفال (b) سورۃ توبہ (c) سورۃ النساء (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

2. In which surah the murder of children is prohibited in fear of hunger/starvation?

- (a) Surah An'am (b) Surah Mominoon (c) Surh Hujrat (d) None of these

کس سورۃ میں اولاد کو بھوک کے ڈر سے قتل کرنے سے منع کیا گیا ہے؟

- (a) سورۃ انعام (b) سورۃ مومنون (c) سورۃ الحجرات (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

3. In how many suras Haroof-e-Muqatiyat are found?

- (a) 20 (b) 25 (c) 29 (d) None of these

کتنی سورتوں میں حروف مقطعات پائے جاتے ہیں؟

- (a) 20 (b) 25 (c) 29 (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

4. How many times Quran narrated "Muhammad ﷺ"?

- (a) 4 (b) 5 (c) 6 (d) None of these

قرآن حکیم میں لفظ "محمد ﷺ" کتنی بار استعمال ہوا ہے؟

- (a) 4 (b) 5 (c) 6 (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

5. Which book of Secrat-e-Rasool ﷺ in Urdu Language is without points/dots?

- (a) Rasool Alam (b) Hadi Alam (c) Sarwar Alam (d) None of these

سیرت رسول ﷺ پر اردو زبان میں پہلی غیر منقوٹ کتاب کون سی ہے؟

- (a) رسول عالم (b) ہادی عالم (c) سرور عالم (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

6. For which Sura, Rasool Ullah ﷺ said that "it became me older"?

- (a) Surah Hood (b) Sura Samood (c) Sura Aad (d) None of these

کس سورۃ کے بارے میں رسول اللہ ﷺ نے فرمایا کہ اس نے مجھے بوڑھا کر دیا ہے؟

- (a) سورۃ حمود (b) سورۃ حمود (c) سورۃ عاد (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

7. Who is the author of book "Sunnat Khair Ul Anam"?

- (a) Qazi Salman Mansoorpuri (b) Peer Muhammad Karam Shah (c) Mufti Muhammad Shafi (d) None of these

کتاب "سنت خیر الانام" کے مصنف کون ہیں؟

- (a) قاضی سلمان منصورپوری (b) پیر محمد کرم شاہ (c) مفتی محمد شفیع (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

8. The Hadith which extended up to the Prophet (SAW) is called:

- (a) Maroof (b) Moqoof (c) Qudsi (d) None of these

ایسی حدیث جس کی سند رسول اللہ ﷺ تک جاتی ہو کہلاتی ہے:
(a) معروف (b) موقوف (c) قدسی (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

9. Who is called honorable than Kabbah by the Holy Prophet ﷺ?

- (a) Safa Marwa (b) Jable Noor (c) Momin (d) Shaheed

رسول اللہ ﷺ نے کعبہ سے زیادہ کس کی عزت قرار دی؟

- (a) صفا و مروا (b) جبل نور (c) مومن (d) شہید

10. Which was the last Ghazwa of the Holy Prophet ﷺ?

- (a) Khyber (b) Tabook (c) Hunain (d) None of these

رسول اللہ ﷺ کے آخری غزوہ کا نام کیا تھا؟

- (a) خیبر (b) تبوک (c) حنین (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

11. What was real name of the Holy Prophet's (SAW) uncle "Abu Talib RA"?

- (a) Abdullah (b) Abd Munaf (c) Abd Kaaba (d) None of these

رسول اللہ ﷺ کے چچا ابو طالب کا اصل نام کیا تھا؟

- (a) عبد اللہ (b) عبد مناف (c) عبد کعبہ (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

12. The Ghazwa of Hunain was fought against _____ tribe.

- (a) Oass (b) Khazraj (c) Hawazin (d) Knana

غزوہ حنین _____ قبیلے کے خلاف لڑی گئی۔

- (a) ادس (b) خزرج (c) ہوازن (d) کنانہ

13. What is the name of Muslim Scientist who presented the concept of blood pressure?

- (a) Ibn un Nafees (b) Ibn al-Hashim (c) Ibn Baitar (d) None of these

اس مسلم سائنس دان کا نام کیا ہے جس نے سب سے پہلے فشار خون کا نظریہ پیش کیا؟

- (a) ابن النفیس (b) ابن البیثم (c) ابن بیطار (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

14. Battle field "Badar" is situated near the city of:

- (a) Makkah (b) Jeddah (c) Taaiff (d) None of these

بدر کا میدان جنگ کس شہر کے قریب ہے؟

- (a) مکہ (b) جدہ (c) طائف (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

15. Where the election of Caliph Abu Bakar (RA) was held?

- (a) House of Abu Bakar RA (b) Masjid-e-Nabvi
(c) Masjid-e-Haram (d) None of these

حضرت ابو بکرؓ کی خلافت کا انتخاب کس جگہ منعقد ہوا؟

- (a) حضرت ابو بکرؓ کا مکان (b) مسجد نبویؐ (c) مسجد الحرام (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

16. Which commander was appointed by Holy Prophet (ﷺ) and was not removed by Hazrat Abu Bakar RA?

- (a) Usama b. Zaid (b) Khalid b. Waleed (c) Tariq b. Ziyad (d) Maaz b. Jabal

رسول اللہ ﷺ کے مقرر کردہ کس سپہ سالار کو حضرت ابو بکرؓ نے تبدیل نہ کیا؟

- (a) اسامہ بن زیدؓ (b) خالد بن ولیدؓ (c) طارق بن زیدؓ (d) معاذ بن جبلؓ

17. In the books of Islamic Jurisprudence, Law of Inheritance is called:

- (a) Ilm Ul Fiqah (b) Ilm Ul Arooz (c) Ilm Ul Faraiz (d) None of these

اسلامی فقہ کی کتابوں میں قانون وراثت کو کہا جاتا ہے:

- (a) علم الفقہ (b) علم العروض (c) علم الفرائض (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

18. Which Sahabi is declared as "Imam-ul-Fuqha"?

- (a) Hazrat Ali RA (b) Abdullah Bin Abbas RA (c) Maaz Bin Jabal RA (d) None of these

کون سے صحابی کو "امام الفقہاء" قرار دیا گیا ہے؟

- (a) حضرت علیؓ (b) عبد اللہ بن عباسؓ (c) معاذ بن جبلؓ (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

19. When someone declared his wife just as the relation of "maharmaat, that act is called.

- (a) Khula (b) Eela (c) Zihar (d) None of these

جب کوئی اپنی بیوی کو محض "محرمات" کا رشتہ قرار دے تو اس فعل کو کہتے ہیں۔

- (a) خلع (b) ایلا (c) ظہار (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں

20. What is the name of consensus of a community adopted by scholars of another community?

- (a) Ijma Sukuti (b) Ijma Qolli (c) Ijma Faili (d) Ijima Taqriri

ایک علاقہ کے اجماع کو دوسرے علاقہ کے علماء اختیار کر لیں تو اس کا یہ عمل کیا کہلاتا ہے؟

- (a) اجماع سکوتی (b) اجماع قولی (c) اجماع تقریری (d) اجماع فعلی

URDU (Marks = 20)

21. اس شعر میں کون سی صنعت استعمال ہوئی ہے؟

پوچھتے ہیں وہ کہ غالب کون ہے کوئی بتلائے کہ ہم بتلائیں کیا

- (a) تجمال عارفانہ (b) اغراق (c) لف و نشر (d) صنعت تکرار

22. لا حول ولا قوۃ الا باللہ شاعری کی کس صنف کا مشہور وزن ہے؟

- (a) غزل (b) مرثیہ (c) رباعی (d) مثنوی

23. علم بدیع کی کون سی صنعت اس شعر میں پائی جاتی ہے؟

قیس صحرا میں اکیلا ہے مجھے جانے دو خوب گزرے گی جوں بیٹھیں گے دیوانے دو

- (a) صنعت تکرار (b) صنعت تضاد (c) صنعت لف و نشر (d) صنعت تجنیس تام

24. جس رکن اور بحر میں کوئی تغیر نہ ہو اس کو عروضی اصطلاح میں کیا کہتے ہیں؟

- (a) سالم (b) مشمن (c) طرفین استعارہ (d) وجہ جامع

25. اہل زبان کی مخصوص بول چال جس میں لفظ غیر حقیقی معنوں میں استعمال ہو، اُسے کیا کہتے ہیں؟

- (a) روزمرہ (b) فعل (c) محاورہ (d) مصدر

26. جن الفاظ یا جملوں کے درمیان حرف عطف آئے ان میں سے پہلے لفظ یا جملے کو کیا کہتے ہیں؟

- (a) معتب (b) معتب علیہ (c) معتوف (d) حرف بیان

27. دو مرکب ناقص جو اسم ظرف اور مظروف سے مل کر بنے، اُسے کیا کہتے ہیں؟

- (a) مرکب تیزی (b) مرکب تاکید (c) مرکب ظرف (d) مرکب استراحتی

28. وہ حروف جو اسم یا فعل کے ساتھ مل کر خصوصیت پیدا کریں کیا کہلاتے ہیں؟
 (a) حروف تہیہ (b) حروف تروید (c) حروف مفاجات (d) حروف تفضیل
29. دیوان کی جمع کیا ہے؟
 (a) دیوانے (b) دواوین (c) دیوانین (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں
30. درست جملے کا انتخاب کیجیے۔
 (a) نماز جنازہ ادا کر دی گئی (b) نماز جنازہ ادا کر دیا گیا (c) جنازے کی نماز ادا کر دی گئی (d) جنازے کی نماز ادا کر دیا گیا
31. درست جملے کا انتخاب کیجیے۔
 (a) علی اپنی تقریر پر بہت خوش ہے (b) علی اپنے تقریر پر بہت خوش ہے (c) علی اپنی تقریر پر بہت ناخوش ہے (d) ان میں سے کوئی نہیں
32. درست جملے کا انتخاب کیجیے۔
 (a) پتہ کرو وہ کہاں ہے (b) پتا کرو وہ کہاں ہے (c) پتا نکالو وہ کہاں ہے (d) پتہ لگاؤ وہ کہاں ہے
33. کون سی ضرب اشل درست ہے؟
 (a) صبح بنارس شام اودھ (b) صبح بنارس شام لاہور (c) صبح بنارس شام آگرہ (d) صبح بنارس شام کشمیر
34. قوت لایموت کا مفہوم کیا ہے؟
 (a) قوت کا بھرپور اظہار (b) قوت جو موت کا مقابلہ کر سکے (c) قوت ناپید ہونا (d) اس قدر خوراک جس سے زندگی قائم رہے
35. دو صنعت طباق کا دو سرانام کیا ہے؟
 (a) صنعت مقابلہ (b) صنعت تضاد (c) صنعت ایہام (d) صنعت توریہ
36. Translate 'At one's beck and call':
 (a) اشارے پر ہونا (b) آگے پیچھے ہونا (c) عاشق ہونا (d) ملازم ہونا
37. What does 'Sum and substance' mean?
 (a) حاصل ضرب (b) خلاصہ (c) منافع (d) تنخواہ
38. Translate 'Fight shy of':
 (a) شرمندگی اٹھانا (b) شرمندگی مٹانا (c) کسی سے ڈرنا گھبرانا (d) مقابلے سے گھبرانا
39. What is the correct translation of 'Nearer the church, farther from God'?
 (a) بچہ بغل میں ڈھنڈورا شہر میں (b) چراغ تلے اندھیرا (c) دُور کے دھول سہانے (d) درزی کے کپڑے پھٹے ہوئے

Identify the SYNONYM for the given words.

40. Scraggly: (a) Gaunt (b) Underweight (c) Slender (d) Spindly
41. Catacomb: (a) Oasis (b) Haven (c) Crypt (d) Shrine
42. Sobriquet: (a) Nickname (b) Formal name (c) Byname (d) Pseudonym
43. Metanoia: (a) Repentance (b) Conversion (c) Prostrate (d) Submission
44. Verisimilitude: (a) Realism (b) Artifice (c) Conceit (d) Actuality

Identify the ANTONYM for the given words.

45. Bastion: (a) Defenseless (b) Deformed (c) Destroyed (d) Demolisher
46. Egregious: (a) Flagrant (b) Inconspicuous (c) Audacious (d) Blunt
47. Mélange: (a) Harmonious (b) Homogeneous (c) Amorphous (d) Anomalous
48. Solipsist: (a) Self-Centered (b) Self-Absorbed (c) Selfless (d) Self-Stylist
49. Lionize: (a) Mistreat (b) Vilify (c) Lampoon (d) Ridicule

50. What is the square root of -25:

- (a) 5 (b) -5 (c) -2.5 (d) None of these

Note: The correct solution of this question is $5i$

$$\sqrt{-25} = \sqrt{25} \times \sqrt{-1}$$

$$\sqrt{-25} = 5i \quad (\because \sqrt{-1} = i)$$

51. Let $x = -4x + 4$, the value of x will be:

- (a) 4/5 (b) 5/4 (c) -4/3 (d) None of these

52. If sum of all 10 values in the data set is 10, then what will be average?

- (a) 1 (b) 5 (c) 10 (d) None of these

53. Let $(x^{1/2}) \times (x^{-1/2})$, then find the correct answer:

- (a) 0 (b) 1 (c) -1/4 (d) None of these

Note: The answer given in FPSC answer key is (a) but actual answer is (b)

$$(x^{1/2}) \times (x^{-1/2}) = x^{1/2-1/2} = x^0 = 1 \quad (\because x^0 = 1)$$

54. The ratio of boys and girls in a school is 9 : 5. If the total number of students in the school is 1050, then the number of boys is

- (a) 785 (b) 890 (c) 675 (d) None of these

Ans. (c)

Solution: Here, $a = 9$, $b = 5$ and $x = 1050$.

$$\therefore \text{Number of boys} = \frac{ax}{a+b} = \frac{9 \times 1050}{9+5} = 675$$

55. When x is added to each term of 7 : 13 the ratio becomes 2 : 3. The value of x is

- (a) 7 (b) 11 (c) 5 (d) None of these

Ans. (c)

Solution: We have, $a : b = 7 : 13$ and $c : d = 2 : 3$

$$\therefore x = \frac{ad - bc}{c - d} = \frac{7 \times 3 - 13 \times 2}{2 - 3} = 5$$

56. A mixture contains alcohol and water in the ratio of 12 : 5. On adding 14 litres of water, the ratio of alcohol to water becomes 4 : 3. The quantity of alcohol in the mixture is

- (a) 18 litres (b) 24 litres (c) 26 litres (d) None of these

Ans. (b)

Solution: The two given ratios are 12 : 5 and 4 : 3.

In order to equate the antecedents of the two ratios, we write the second ratio as 12 : 9.

Now, we have, $a : b = 12 : 5$, $c : d = 12 : 9$ and $x = 14$

$$\therefore \text{The quantity of alcohol in the mixture} = \frac{ax}{c-b} = \frac{12 \times 14}{12-5} = 24 \text{ litres}$$

57. The product of two consecutive positive integers is 12 more than 12 times the sum of those two integers. What is the smaller of the two integers?

- (a) 1 (b) 23 (c) 24 (d) 25

Ans. (c)

Solution: Let n and $n + 1$ represent the two consecutive positive integers. Then:

$$n(n+1) = 12 + 12(n+n+1)$$

$$\Rightarrow n^2 + n = 12 + 24n + 12 \Rightarrow n^2 - 23n - 24 = 0$$

$$\Rightarrow (n+1)(n-24) = 0 \Rightarrow n = -1 \text{ or } n = 24$$

Since it is given that n is positive, $n = 24$.

58. Ali was 40 years old when his son Asim was born. How old was Ali when he was 5 times as old as Asim?

- (a) 40 (b) 45 (c) 50 (d) 60

Ans. (c)

Solution: x years after Asim was born, Ali was $40 + x$ years old and Asim was x years old.

$$40 + x = 5x \Rightarrow 40 = 4x \Rightarrow x = 10$$

So Ali was 50 years old (and Asim was 10).

Choose the sentence that is grammatically correct from the options provided.

59. (a) The new policy has been implemented, nor has it been communicated to the staff.
 (b) The new policy has been implemented, but it has not been communicated to the staff.
 (c) The new policy has been implemented, yet it has not been communicated to the staff.
 (d) The new policy has been implemented, so it has not been communicated to the staff.
60. (a) Walking down the street, the trees seemed to sway in the wind.
 (b) Walking down the street, I noticed the trees swaying in the wind.
 (c) Walking down the street, the wind caused the trees to sway.
 (d) Walking down the street, the swaying trees were noticed.
61. (a) The company values innovation, teamwork, and to take risks.
 (b) The company values innovation, teamwork, and taking risks.
 (c) The company values innovation, teamwork, and risk-taking
 (d) The company values innovation, teamwork, and risks
62. (a) These are the best restaurants in town, but those are too expensive.
 (b) This are the best restaurants in town, but those are too expensive.
 (c) These is the best restaurant in town, but those are too expensive.
 (d) This is the best restaurant in town, but those are too expensive.
63. (a) I wish I could find a way to make amends and secure a better afterlife.
 (b) I hope that my life will become more exciting in the time I have left.
 (c) I fear that my lack of excitement will lead to a dull eternity.
 (d) I wonder if there's still time to make a positive impact and change my fate.
64. (a) Simulation is Baudrillard's main concern, as even democracy needs exhibitionism and media twisting, authoritarianism is part of it.
 (b) Simulation is Baudrillard's main concern, even democracy needs exhibitionism and media twisting, so is part of it.
 (c) Simulation is Baudrillard's main concern, as democracy needs exhibitionism and media twisting, so authoritarianism part of it.
 (d) Simulation is Baudrillard's main concert, as even democracy needs exhibitionism and media twisting by authoritarianism is part of it.
65. (a) Dalit literature upholds the idea that resistance cannot be achieved by words alone, so the struggle for equality is noteworthy quest of the human spirit.
 (b) Dalit literature upholds the idea that resistance can be achieved by words alone, so the struggle for equality in w noteworthy quest of the human spirit.
 (c) Dalit literature upholds the idea that resistance cannot be achieved by words alone, but the struggle for equality is a noteworthy quest of the human spirit.
 (d) None of these

66. (a) Over the crisis in Gaza, European conscience is divided between the idealist youth and moral suspicious political minds, thus, the separation of state and religion may still need review.
 (b) Over the crisis in Gaza, European conscience is divided between the idealist youth and moral suspicious political minds, thus the separation of state and religion may still need review.
 (c) Over the crisis in Gaza, European conscience is divided between the idealist youth and morally suspicious political minds, thus the separation of state and religion may still need to be reviewed.
 (d) Over the crisis in Gaza, European conscience is divided between the idealist youth and morally suspicious political minds, thus the separation of state and religion may still need to review.
67. (a) Ecological grief is a form of expression that shows the depth of ties between man and nature; one can imagine the horror of post-industrial nations' experience, but worse was the Global South that suffered say, Lahore is now a polluted urban den.
 (b) Ecological grief is a form of expression that shows the depth of ties between man and nature. one can imagine the horror of post-industrial nations' experience, but worse was the Global South that suffered, say Lahore is now a polluted urban den.
 (c) Ecological grief is a form of expression that shows the depth of ties between man and nature, one can imagine the horror of post-industrial nations' experience, but worse was the Global South that suffered say Lahore is now a polluted urban den.
 (d) Ecological grief is a form of expression that shows the depth of ties between man and nature; one can imagine the horror of post-industrial nations' experience but worse was the Global South that suffered say Lahore is now a polluted urban den.
68. Identify the sentence with a grammatical error.
 (a) The new employee, along with the rest of the team, were responsible for the project's failure.
 (b) Having studied English for five years, the grammar rules come naturally to me.
 (c) The report, whose findings were groundbreaking, was published in a prestigious journal.
 (d) By the time the manager arrived, the employees had been working on the project for three hours.
69. Choose the sentence with the incorrect use of the coordinate clause.
 (a) She is a great singer, but she is also a great dancer.
 (b) I went to the store and bought some milk.
 (c) I love reading books, and I also love writing stories.
 (d) He is a good teacher, but his classes are boring sometimes.
63. Identify the sentence with the incorrect use of the verb modifier.
 (a) She can barely speak French.
 (b) He has almost finished his homework.
 (c) They will have been married for ten years soon.
 (d) The company has nearly doubled its profits last year.
70. Identify the sentence with the incorrect use of compound adjectives.
 (a) I love reading well-written books.
 (b) The teacher gave us a lot of hard to solve problems.
 (c) The new employee was very full-of-energy.
 (d) The hotel room was new and decorated.
71. Identify the sentence with the incorrect of conjunctive verbs.
 (a) She studied hard for the exam, however, she still failed.
 (b) I went to the store, bought milk, but forgot to buy eggs.
 (c) I wanted to go to the beach, but my parents wouldn't let me.

- (d) He is a great singer and he can also dance.
72. Identify the sentence with incorrect use of hyphen.
- (a) The company's well-known CEO spoke at the conference.
- (b) The self-portrait was painted by a famous-artist.
- (c) The co-pilot navigated the plane through turbulent weather.
- (d) The full-time employee received benefits.
73. Identify the sentence with incorrect use of conversational turn-turning and transition.
- (a) I'm going to the store, but I need to get milk.
- (b) I love reading books. Also I love watching movies.
- (c) I'm tired, therefore I'm going to bed. (d) I went to the party; however, I didn't have fun.
74. Identify the sentence with right use of raising constructions.
- (a) The report recommends adopting a new policy.
- (b) The teacher believes exceeding the student's abilities.
- (c) The data indicates to show a significant result.
- (d) What seems the problem solves the manager.
75. Identify the sentence with semantic error.
- (a) The dog chased its tail with a spoon. (b) The sun is shining in the sky.
- (c) The author is writing the book. (d) The rain is falling downwards.
76. Identify the sentence with semantic error.
- (a) The new policy has been implemented to increase the company's profits, but it has had a detrimental effect on the employees morale, which has subsequently led to a decrease in productivity, thereby negating the initial purpose of the policy.
- (b) The research paper argues that climate change is a myth perpetuated by scientists to secure funding for their research, but the data presented in the paper actually contradicts this claim and supports the reality of climate change.
- (c) The company's mission statement emphasizes its commitment to sustainability, but its business practices reveal a disregard for environmental concerns.
- (d) The politician's speech advocated for increased funding for education, but the proposed budget actually allocates fewer resources to schools.

Fill in the Blanks with Appropriate Prepositions.

77. The emperor advocated the expostulation _____ calamities and reanimate officeholders to point out the officials' faults used for reference for the frequency of natural disasters _____ Yuan Dynasty.
- (a) on, in (b) about, in (c) at, at (d) over, inside
78. The museum is situated both _____ the square and _____ the library.
- (a) on, beneath (b) on, under (c) at, underneath (d) around, above
79. The pusillanimous politician's lack of courage and conviction reeked _____ opportunism and cowardice, causing his supporters _____ lose faith in his ability to lead.
- (a) off, of (b) of, to (c) in, in (d) away, to

Select the correct idiom from the options provided to match the following descriptions.

80. Emit smoke from seven orifices means:
- (a) To be very happy (b) To be extremely angry (c) To be very sad (d) None of these
81. To sell wolf tickets means:
- (a) To be honest and authentic (b) To talk tough but not back it up

- (c) To be weak and timid (d) To be intelligent and wise
82. The carrots are cooked means:
 (a) The situation is under control (b) The situation is hopeless
 (c) The situation is changing (d) The situation is improving.
83. Forty winks mean:
 (a) A long, deep sleep (b) A short nap or brief period of sleep
 (c) A period of wakefulness (d) A dream or vision
84. As clear as a dumpling broth means:
 (a) Something that is very clear and easy to understand
 (b) Something that is completely unclear or confusing
 (c) Something that is moderately clear (d) Something that is partially clear

Passage No.1.

The studio was filled with the rich odor of roses, and when the light summer breeze stirred amidst the trees of the garden, there came through the open window the sweet murmur of the fountain, or the more subtle music of the bees as they moved from flower to flower. From the corner of the divan of Persian saddle-bags on which he was lying, smoking, as was his custom, innumerable cigarettes, Lord Henry Wotton could just catch the gleam of the honey-sweet and honey-colored blossoms of the laburnum, whose tremulous branches seemed hardly able to bear the burden of a beauty so flamelike as theirs; and now and then the fantastic shadows of birds in flight flitted across the long tussore-silk curtains that were stretched in front of the huge window, producing a kind of momentary Japanese effect, and making him think of those pallid, jade-faced painters of Tokyo who, through the medium of an art that is necessarily immobile, seek to convey the sense of swiftness and motion. The sullen murmur of the bees shouldering their way through the long unmown grass, or circling with monotonous insistence round the dusty gilt horns of the straggling woodbine, seemed to make the stillness more oppressive. The dim roar of London was like the bourdon note of a organ.

85. The word that would most accurately fit the blank at the end of the passage is:
 (a) Peeling (b) Jarring (c) Intimate (d) Distant
86. What is the dominant sensory experience in the passage?
 (a) Visual (b) Auditory (c) Olfactory (d) Tactile
87. What is the effect of the "momentary Japanese effect" created by the shadows of birds in flight?
 (a) It adds to the sense of stillness and calm (b) It creates a sense of movement and energy
 (c) It emphasizes the beauty of nature (d) It highlights the artificiality of the scene
88. Which of the following would be the best title for this passage?
 (a) The city's beauty and music (b) The city's noise and chaos
 (c) A sense of distance and removal (d) The city's power and dominance
89. The underlined word, as used in this passage, most nearly means:
 (a) Trembling (b) Torpid (c) Wavering (d) Infirm

Passage No.2.

The Dublin of Joyce's youth was a city of paradoxes, where piety and profanity, nationalism and cosmopolitanism, went hand in hand. It was a city of narrow streets and narrow minds, where the Catholic Church held sway over the lives of its citizens, and where the British Crown exercised a distant but palpable authority. Yet it was also a city of wit and humor, of satire and irony, where the likes of Oscar Wilde and George Bernard Shaw had honed their craft. Joyce's own family embodied these contradictions: his father, John Stanislaus Joyce, was a singer and a drinker, a devout Catholic and a fervent nationalist, who nonetheless harbored a deep love of Shakespeare and a disdain for the pretensions of the Irish middle class.

90. What is the author's tone towards Dublin in the passage?
 (a) Appreciative (b) Entirely nostalgic (c) Ambivalent (d) Indifferent
91. What is the tone of the passage regarding Dublin in Joyce's youth?
 (a) Completely nostalgic (b) Optimistic and idealistic (c) Ambivalent
 (d) Hostile and critical
92. Which of the following best describes the city of Dublin in Joyce's youth, as depicted in the passage?
 (a) A city dominated by progressive and liberal ideals
 (b) A city of contradictions, blending opposing qualities
 (c) A city focused solely on religion and tradition
 (d) A city that had no influence from outside cultures
93. What does the passage suggest about Joyce's father, John Stanislaus Joyce?
 (a) He was a purely devout Catholic and a supporter of the British Crown
 (b) He was an advocate for the Irish middle class
 (c) He embodied contradictions, combining diverse traits
 (d) He had little interest in literature and culture
94. Which of the following writers is mentioned in the passage as part of Dublin's cultural influence?
 (a) James Joyce (b) Oscar Wilde (c) W.B. Yeats (d) Samuel Beckett
95. Current president of ICJ (International Court of Justice):
 (a) Ahmed Yusuf (b) Joan E. Donoghue (c) Nawaf Salam (d) None of these
96. Cop-29 Will held in:
 (a) Baku (b) Paris (c) Cairo (d) None of these
97. The total members of UNHCR are:
 (a) 130 (b) 136 (c) 140 (d) None of these
98. Who was the the Prime Minister of the Netherlands from October 2010 –July 2024?
 (a) Alexander Pechtold (b) Frans Timmermans (c) Mark Rutte (d) None of these
99. Who freed Hazrat Bilal (RA) from slavery?
 (a) Hazrat Abu Bakr RA (b) Hazrat Usman RA (c) Hazrat Ali RA (d) None of these
100. Gadeed Fiqi Masael Book is written by:
 (a) Khalid Saifullah (b) Imam Ghazali (c) Allama Iqbal (d) Maulana Maududi
101. Princess of Hope is located in:
 (a) Punjab (b) KPK (c) Balochistan (d) Sindh
102. Who is the author of the book *Kitab Ul Asrar*?
 (a) Al-Hallaj (b) Al-Suhrawardi (c) Imam Al-Ghazali (d) Muhammad Zakariya Razi
103. Which Surah of the Quran refers to Prophet Muhammad ﷺ as "رحمت العالمين"?
 (a) Surah Al-Ahzab (b) Surah Al-Fatiha (c) Surah Al-Anbiya (d) None of these
104. Who is the Author of *kitab-ul-Kharag*?
 (a) Imam Malik (b) Ibn Khaldun (c) Imam Yusuf (d) Imam Shafi'i
105. What was the theme of World Environmental Day 2024?
 (a) Climate Change Awareness (b) Ocean Conservation
 (c) Land Restoration, Desertification, and Drought Resilience
 (d) Renewable Energy Adoption

106. Which surah was recited by Holy Prophet at the time of migration (Hijrat-e-Madina)?
 (a) Surah Yasin (b) Surah Kosar (c) Surah Infal (d) None of these
107. What is the meaning of the word "Morbidity"?
 (a) Cheerful and lively (b) Related to death or disease
 (c) Full of energy and vitality (d) Pure and innocent
108. Which of the following is the name of a spiral galaxy?
 (a) Andromeda (b) Orion (c) Milky Way (d) Magellanic Cloud
109. Pakistan Naval War College is situated in:
 (a) Karachi (b) Lahore (c) Islamabad (d) Quetta
110. Who was appointed by Quaid-e-Azam as a first ambassador of Pakistan to Iran?
 (a) Mian Iftikharuddin (b) Zafarullah Khan (c) Raja Ghazanfar Ali Khan (d) None of these
111. Where did the tribe Banu Nazir used to live?
 (a) Makkah (b) Madinah (c) Yemen (d) Ta'if
112. Which of the following is an example of sustainable energy?
 (a) Coal (b) Natural Gas (c) Solar Power (d) Nuclear Power
113. The Well is a novel written by which author?
 (a) Virginia Woolf (b) Elizabeth Jolley (c) Margaret Atwood (d) Doris Lessing
114. Thermal Energy is produced by:
 (a) Chemical Reactions (b) Nuclear Reactions (c) Friction (d) All of the above
115. Which Surah in the Quran mentions the event of Miraj (the Ascension)?
 (a) Surah Al-Ahzab (b) Surah Al-Isra (c) Surah Al-Baqarah (d) Surah Al-Mulk
116. Which of the following is the most common non-volatile memory in a computer?
 (a) RAM (b) Cache Memory (c) ROM (d) None of these
117. Which Prime Minister of India received an award from Pakistan?
 (a) Morarji Desai (b) Atal Bihari Vajpayee (c) Narendra Modi (d) None of these
118. Which two Pakistanis were awarded the Lenin Prize (Peace) Award?
 (a) Faiz Ahmed Faiz (b) Abdul Sattar Edhi (c) Both A and B (d) None of these
119. Which famous lake is located in Mansehra?
 (a) Keenjhar Lake (b) Rawal Lake (c) Lake Saif ul Malook (d) None of these
120. KP Sharma Oli is the Prime Minister of which Asian country?
 (a) India (b) Nepal (c) Sri Lanka (d) Bangladesh
121. Razia Sultana was the daughter of which ruler?
 (a) Iltutmish (b) Muhammad Ghori (c) M. Bin Tughlaq (d) None of these
122. Who joined the All India Muslim League (AIML) in 1913?
 (a) Muhammad Ali Jinnah (b) Allama Iqbal (c) Liaquat Ali Khan (d) Khwaja Nazimuddin
123. What is a synonym of "Moiety"?
 (a) Whole (b) Portion (c) Complete (d) Entirety
124. Where is Hingol National Park located?
 (a) Punjab (b) Sindh (c) Khyber Pakhtunkhwa (d) Balochistan
125. Meaning of Zany?
 (a) Intelligent (b) Crazy or foolish (c) Strong and powerful (d) Peaceful and calm
126. The season changes because of the:
 (a) Earth's rotation (b) Earth's distance from the Sun
 (c) Tilt of the Earth's axis (d) None of these

127. Who won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2024?
 (a) Han Kang (b) Murakami Haruki (c) Salman Rushdie (d) Margaret Atwood
128. Why is the mitochondrion called the "powerhouse" of the cell?
 (a) It stores genetic material (b) It synthesizes proteins
 (c) It generates energy in the form of ATP (d) It helps in cell division
129. Sun is _____?
 (a) A planet (b) A satellite (c) A star (d) An asteroid
130. Winner of FIFA Women's World Cup 2023?
 (a) United States (b) Germany (c) Spain (d) England
131. Which Mughal Emperor died falling from stairs?
 (a) Akbar (b) Shah Jahan (c) Aurangzeb (d) Humayun
132. Which Surah provides guidance about Mal-Ghanimat (spoils of war)?
 (a) Surah Al-Baqarah (b) Surah Al-Anfal (c) Surah Al-Fatiha (d) Surah Al-Imran
133. Estimated age of Universe?
 (a) 4.5 billion years (b) 10 billion years (c) 13.8 billion years (d) 20 billion years
134. Where is the largest gas reserve of Pakistan located?
 (a) Sui (b) Qadirpur (c) Kunhar (d) Makori
135. Shah Faisal Masjid was established in which year?
 (a) 1972 (b) 1986 (c) 1990 (d) 1982
136. The oldest language of Pakistan is:
 (a) Urdu (b) Punjabi (c) Pashto (d) Sindhi
137. Where is the headquarters of the Shanghai Cooperation Organization (SCO) located?
 (a) Beijing (b) New Delhi (c) Moscow (d) Astana
138. Original name of Mughal Emperor Akbar?
 (a) Jalal-ud-din Muhammad Akbar (b) Muhammad Babar (c) Jahangir (d) None of these
139. Moon is a _____
 (a) Planet (b) Satellite (c) Star (d) Comet
140. World Peace Day observed in 2024?
 (a) 21st September (b) 21st October (c) 21st November (d) None of these
141. What was the theme of World Heart Day in 2024?
 (a) Use Heart to Beat CVD (b) Use Heart for Every Hear
 (c) Use Heart for Action (d) Be a Heart Hero
142. Taj Mahal means "Crown's Place" in _____ the language.
 (a) Arabic (b) Persian (c) Urdu (d) Hindi
143. Monsoon is caused by _____?
 (a) Changes in ocean currents (b) The tilt of the Earth's axis
 (c) Differences in temperature between land and sea (d) Volcanic eruptions
144. Winter Monsoon primarily comes from the _____.
 (a) Northwest (b) South (c) Northeast (d) None of these
145. Which is not a Kharif crop?
 (a) Rice (b) Wheat (c) Maize (d) Cotton
146. Which is not Rabi crop?
 (a) Wheat (b) Barley (c) Rice (d) Mustard

147. Which country was the most recent to withdraw from OPEC?
 (a) Ecuador (b) Qatar (c) Angola (d) Indonesia
148. When was Pakistan's first coin issued?
 (a) 1948 (b) 1950 (c) 1956 (d) None of these
149. When was the Indian National Congress (INC) founded?
 (a) 1885 (b) 1886 (c) 1887 (d) 1888
150. When World Thyroid Day observed 2024?
 (a) April 25 (b) May 25 (c) June 25 (d) July 25
151. Waris Shah is known As _____
 (a) The Poet of Punjab (b) The King of Ghazals
 (c) Both A and B (d) Shakespeare of Punjab
152. What is the oldest barrage in Pakistan?
 (a) Kotri Barrage (b) Sukkur Barrage (c) Taunsa Barrage (d) Chashma Barrage
153. Which component connects a computer to external peripherals such as printers and keyboards?
 (a) CPU (b) Motherboard (c) I/O Ports (d) Power Supply
154. Which of the following is a branch of AI focused on enabling machines to understand and process human language?
 (a) Computer Visio (b) Natural Language Processing (NLP)
 (c) Machine Learning (d) None of these
155. Who is the newly elected President of the World Bank in 2024?
 (a) Ajay Banga (b) David Malpass (c) Ngozi Okonjo-Iweala (d) None of these
156. Which country has recently been suspended from the African Union in 2024?
 (a) Sudan (b) Mali (c) Niger (d) None of these
157. What is the name of the recent cyclone that hit the eastern coast of India in 2024?
 (a) Amphan (b) Biparjoy (c) Fani (d) None of these
158. Which country will host the 2026 Winter Olympics?
 (a) China (b) Japan (c) Italy (d) None of these
159. According to The Copernicus Climate Change Service (C3S) which was the hottest day ever registered globally for 2024?
 (a) June 23 (b) July 15 (c) July 21 (d) None of these
160. Magdy Eissa has set a new world Guinness World Record for fastest journey in all seven wonders of the world. He started his journey from which wonder?
 (a) Taj Mahal (b) the Great Wall of China (c) Great Pyramid of Giz
 (d) None of these
161. Which country is set to impose the World's First Carbon tax on livestock emission recently?
 (a) Sweden (b) Norway (c) Denmark (d) None of these
162. Which of the following famous Personalities Chaired "G-7 Summit" 2024?
 (a) Joe Biden (b) Malala Yousafzai (c) Georgia Meloni (d) None of these
163. Who smashed the fastest Double Century in the history of Women's test Cricket ?
 (a) Shafali Verma (b) Bismah Maroof (c) Suzie Bates (d) None of these
164. Who won the "Austrian Grand Prix" 2024 ?
 (a) George Russel (b) Andrew Clarke (c) Chris Lewis (d) None of these
165. The theme of "World Music Day" 2024 was:
 (a) Music and culture are twins of nature (b) Music is the food of Soul
 (c) Faites de la musique (Make Music) (d) None of these

166. The term of President of Asian Infrastructure Investment Bank is:
 (a) 3 Year (b) 4 Year (c) 5 Year (d) None of these
167. Name the Pakistan's surface-to-surface ballistic missile, which is capable of delivering multiple warheads using Multiple Independent Re-entry Vehicle (MIRV) technology?
 (a) Shaheen-II (b) Ababeel (c) Nasr (d) None of these
168. The 10-rupee coin, recently issued by SBP, contains the picture of:
 (a) Derawar Fort (b) Faisal Mosque (c) Badshahi Mosque (d) None of these
169. Durand line was demarcated in which year?
 (a) 1891 (b) 1893 (c) 1895 (d) None of these
170. Khawaja Altaf Hussain Hali was awarded the title of Shamsul Ulama in:
 (a) 1907 (b) 1904 (c) 1899 (d) None of these
171. Which place is called the "Jewel of Hindukush"?
 (a) Balakot (b) Hazara (c) Chitral (d) None of these
172. "Incomplete Partition" is written by:
 (a) K.K Aziz (b) Gulzar Ahmed (c) Alastair Lamb (d) None of these
173. Who was known as Baba e Sindh ?
 (a) Hyder Bux Jatoi (b) Bashir Qureshi (c) Qazi Abdul jalil (d) None of these
174. The treaty of Srirangapatna was signed between Tipu Sultan and:
 (a) Robert Clive (b) Bashir Qureshi (c) Qazi Abdul jalil (d) None of these
175. When Alexander invaded India?
 (a) 552 BC (b) 326 BC (c) 44 BC (d) None of these
176. Sialkot-Lahore Motorway is called:
 (a) (M11) (b) (M5) (c) (M3) (d) None of these
177. The pH of soil is raised using:
 (a) Lime stone (b) Gypsum (c) Urea (d) None of these
178. Which of the following is used for measuring distance?
 (a) Coulomb (b) Light year (c) Farad (d) Curie
179. Which of the following contains a greater number of carbon atoms in one mole of each compound?
 (a) Chloroform (b) Methanol (c) Water (d) Ethanol
180. A pencil dipped in water appears bent due to:
 (a) Reflection (b) Diffraction (c) Refraction (d) None of these